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Dear Families,  
 
We had a really well-attended year 9 progress evening yesterday as students embark on the important 
process of choosing their GCSE options. Over the next half term, year 9 students will receive lots of support 
in decision making with a careers fair, taster lessons and careers advice to look forward to. This year we 
are also pleased to be able to offer students Further Maths as an additional subject through an online 
partnership with Sir Isaac Newton College. Thank you to all of the student helpers who gave up their 
evening to be here.  

 

Well done to Year 11 students who are doing Hospitality and Catering practical exams today and good luck 
to our drama students who will have their ‘real’ GCSE practical exam on Monday. Rehearsals have been 
going really well and we know they will be fantastic on the day.  

 

Attendance Corner  
To ensure that all children are safe and well, we need to understand the reason for absence so that it can 
be recorded with the correct code on the register. This also allows us to follow up any unexplained 
absences immediately.  
  
If children are absent parent/carers must:   

 

▪ Contact us as early as possible and at the latest by 9am on the first day of absence with the reason for the 
absence and an expected return date.  You can contact us via the attendance phone line 01493 749325 or 
email attendance@fleggoa.co.uk   
▪ Call every day thereafter to advise the school of your child’s progress.   
▪ or you can call into the academy and report to reception, who may arrange for a member of staff to 
speak with you.  
  
Well done to our 100% attendance weekly draw winners:  
 
Edison Calderbank-Link 7ABR 
Pippa Hall 8TWI 
Alfie Gooch 9DCO 
Tyler Mclennan 10ACR 
Emily Carter 11MHO  
  

PSHE  
This week, students are studying:  
Year 7 How can we be resilient and face challenges?  
Year 8 What are wants and needs and why do we need to know the difference?  
Year 9 Gender and identity  
Year 10 Healthy relationships  
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Subject Focus: ART  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

          
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

"WE ARE ART! Mr Coombes and Mr Winser are both qualified 
artists as well as teachers. Mr Coombes has a degree in Fine 
Art and specialises in painting. Mr Winser has a degree and 
Master's in Illustration and makes comics and children's books 
as a freelance job outside of school. Additionally, Mr Coombes 
and Mr Winser love to experiment with lots of other materials 
making them experts in a variety of techniques. Lately, Mr 
Coombes has been developing his love of ceramics and is 
creating a range of pottery outcomes, and Mr Winser has been 
exploring digital art and painting to create illustrations for a 
children's book.  
 

Year 7 are currently making creative drawings of bugs and 
beetles and Year 9 are using the ideas of emotions to create 
inspiring work in the project Emotional Elements.  
 

Year 8 and 10 are working on a portraits project with Year 10 working on more advanced versions 
of the ones they created in Year 8! Year 11 have their exam projects to do. Their topic this year is 
POWER and they are developing ideas in teacher-led workshops using artists, and styles that can 
relate to power.  
 

In art, we have high aspirations for the department and high expectations for the students. We 
love to see the progress from when they start in year 7 to when they leave in year 11 and display 
their final pieces at the end of year art show. Students put in a lot of hard work which often leads 
to exceptional outcomes.  
 

There are after-school art clubs mostly for GCSE students in Year 10 and 11 to catch up with their 
coursework, but other year groups are welcome to come along and make some work or continue 
their own classwork. Clubs take place currently on Tuesday and Wednesday 3pm to 4.30pm. 
 

Y7: Oil pastel bug, Bradley Rowley  
Y8: Aged self portrait, Ben Parsley  
Y9: Picasso inspired response to Covid, Ruby Howard  
Y11: 'Example of Power themed art from the department' (mixed media piece)  



 

Safer Internet Day  
Tuesday 6th February is safer Internet Day 2024 with assemblies all week run by Mr Pull. Please see the 
attached from Norfolk Constabulary’s Children and Young People team with some guidance and support 
for parents to help keep our young people safe online.  

 

 

Exploring Physical Theatre in Drama: A Journey Through "The Curious Incident of the Dog 
in the Night-Time" from Ms Trevor  
  
In the bustling year 8 drama lessons this half term pupils have explored physical theatre through the lens 
of Mark Haddon's acclaimed novel, "The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-Time,". Students have 
embarked on a transformative journey, delving deep into the realms of movement, expression, and 
storytelling.  
  

 
  
 

 
 

 

Archery Talent  
    

                                                                                     
 

There have been some fantastic performances using 
Frantic Assemblies' Chair Duet, Round-By-Through and 
Hymn hands techniques.    

 

Through this exploration pupils have not only discovered 
new ways of expressing themselves but have also 
embarked on a journey of empathy, understanding, and 
self-discovery.  
 

 

Excellent Work  

Logan Marsden in year 9 competed in a bare 
bow archery competition on Sunday and 
came in 2nd place. Logan started archery 
about a year ago and shows great promise 
for the future! Well done.  
 



    
 

       
 

 

Welcome to new staff  
We say a big welcome to Carly Brown who joined Flegg this week as our new HR partner.   
 
 

 
 

Questions for the Trust  
Do you have a question for Ormiston Academies Trust? Would you like to find out more about their role in 
terms of support and governance of our academy? If so, why not submit a question for our education 
director, Mr Aron Whiles? We will collate the questions and answers and publish them in a future edition 
of this newsletter.  
 
 
 
 

Student work 
This week, I had the privilege of looking through two year 10 art folders and 
marveling at the exceptional talent of Josie and Millie. I’m sure you’ll agree that 
these two students have put incredible hard work into creating beautiful 
folders as they explore different artists and techniques. Well done!  
 



  
 

 

We are pleased to announce that Minors & Brady are helping advertise our upcoming Easter Fayre on 
Saturday 16th March. However, they need the help of locals and their front gardens! 

Would you like to support this local cause by having an advertisement board in your garden for around 4 
weeks prior to the event? If yes, please reach out to Minors & Brady using the below details. The aim will 
be to have 100 boards around Martham and surrounding villages advertising the fayre! 

Minors & Brady are an independent local estate agent, with their local branch in Caister-On-Sea. Please 
note due to the number of potential email enquiries, they won’t be responded too, but by emailing in 
you’re granting permission for a board to be put up. The boards will be erected and taken down by Agency 
Express making this hassle free. 

Your support for the Fayre, and subsequently school, would be gratefully appreciated. 

The cut-off date is Tuesday 13th February. 
To organise your board, use the below contact details: 
Caister@minorsandbrady.co.uk / 01493 806188 
The details they will need are: 
Full Name/ Address / Postcode / Email / Contact Number 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A plea from the Event Team and Minors & Brady 

This is what the board will look like: 

 



  
 

 

 
 

Dates for your diary 
Monday 19th – Friday 23rd February Half Term 
Friday 15th March - Non School uniform day for Easter Fayre 
Saturday 16th March 10am-4pm Easter Fayre 
Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April Easter Holidays  
 
 
With kind regards,  

 

Mrs Jane Bennett, Principal                         

 

   

Year 11 Opportunity 



 

       

  

 
 

    To find out more go follow National Online Safety on Facebook www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety  

Online Safety advice for parents and carers 

http://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety


ATTACHMENTS 
 
 

 



 



 


